# St. Paul CCW Meeting, February 4, 2021

The meeting on February 4, 2021 was cancelled due to bad weather and the Business was moved to the April meeting.

## St. Paul CCW Meeting March 25, 2021

St. Paul CCW met Thursday, March 25, 2021 (date was changed as April 1, 2021 fell on Holy Thursday this year). At 7:00 pm, President, Leah Eischen, led the St. Paul CCW in opening prayer "Prayer to Accept Change" that was from Marianne Schotzko, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken and there were 10 members present.

Secretary's report from our last meeting on November 5, 2020, were reviewed and approved as written.

Treasurer's Report: Balance on hand was \$1,203.10. Income was \$25 from Alphonse Mathiowetz in memory of LaDonna and \$20 from Keith Schroeder in appreciation of the St. Nick's meal he received. Expense's totaled \$830.00, which were for National CCW and Deanery 1 dues, Christmas gifts to staff, and Service Projects that had been approved at our November meeting. Total balance on hand now is \$418.10. Arlene Helget had a bill for a Baptism gift & card purchased for Scarlette Wolle. M/S/C Betty Zwaschka/Marge Prokosch for the Treasurer's Report.

Correspondence: Received several Thank You's for meals received/Christmas gifts/donations received throughout the past couple of months from several people.

#### **Business:**

- 1. First Communion at St. Paul's will be held on May 2, 2021.
- 2. Diocesan Report will be holding a ZOOM meeting.
- 3. Confirmation was held on March 14, 2021 at St. Mary's in Sleepy Eye at 2:00pm and was very well attended. St. Paul's had 4 candidates: Mallory Drake, Cody Nickel, Adam Veerkamp and Clay Wuertz. There were a total of 38 candidates from all four parishes who were confirmed.
- 4. St. John's Circle of Care yearly donation: Motion was made to donate \$50 (\$25 annual plus \$10 per event is what the usual amount asked for). M/S/C Betty Z./Marge P. to give \$50 this year.
- 5. CCW and St. John's Auxiliary Dues Collection will be on Sunday, April 18<sup>th</sup> in back of church. The CCW and Auxiliary dues are \$5.00 per year per member.
- 6. Marge Prokosch has agreed to plant flowers in St. Paul's planters south of the church/parish center again.
- 6. M/S/C Lori Schumann/Judy Augustin to table Funeral Luncheons "how do we want to proceed" until our May meeting.

### Other Business:

Arlene Helget sent Valentine's out to shut-in's from the CCW and she received many Thank-you's and people were very appreciative of being thought of while being shut-in! Easter cards were brought and CCW members present at the meeting all signed them and Arlene will mail them out to shut-ins and St. Paul's Shepherd of the Field, Fr. Hayes.

Prayer Partner names were exchanged and the meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm and closing "Prayer for Faith in Eucharist" was read.

### Announcements:

Brickstone Entertainment - on hold yet.

Circle that serves for the next funeral – on hold yet.

Hostesses for the next meeting - on hold yet.

Next meeting is May 6, 2021 at 7:00pm.

Secretary, Sue McMullen

Sue Mc Mullen